## Neighbourhood Forum Meeting 12/10/16

- Apologies from Council Lance Hazell and Diane Sounderson unavailable to attend.
- Police Report from Sergeant Heath Rhind. Malicious damage to items at the cemetery. Drug
  detection of a small amount of cannabis. Lots of traffic matters. Training day at the Figure 8
  pools with National Parks and the Ambulance Personnel. Harley Owners Group run coming
  up in the next couple of weeks.
  - Bulli pass closure is affecting traffic. Police advise to use common sense in regards to this issue.
- Next month is Election Month, we need to some new people to sit in the sits.
- Bald Hill update from the Wollongong Council. Read out by Neville Busa.

## **Action Items**

- Lawrence Hargrave at Bald Hill, Stop Signs issues there is consensus that a Roundabout should be installed.
- Trees at the Walker Street and Parkes roundabout needs to be trimmed.
- Trees on the on the Northern Exit to Helensburgh need to be trimmed.
- Main Roundabout from the Highway at the Southern Exit to Helensburgh need attention as well.

## **Council Items.**

These items can be accessed from the Council's Website.

DA's where read out by Neville.

Meeting Closed at 7.50pm.